
 MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BROMPTON RALPH PARISH COUNCIL
PLANNING MEETING HELD ON 11th AUGUST 2021 AT BROMPTON RALPH VILLAGE HALL AT 7.30pm

Attendees: Councillors S Baker, P Hole, H Scott, C Sumner, K Turner (Chairman) &  P Bainbridge (Clerk)
Members of the Public: Twenty 
Public Question Time: Five members of the public spoke. Four persons spoke to object and one in support of Agenda Item No.3. Planning application: 3/02/21/002 Pleasant View.

1. Apologies accepted: D Holmes, P Scott  

2. Declarations of interest: K Turner declared a personal interest as he knows applicant’s brother.

3. Planning applications for comment
3/02/21/002 Replacement of Dwelling, 
Pleasant View, Parish Quarry Road, Brompton Ralph, TA4 2SA
Grid Reference Easting: 307193 Northing: 133523

The planning application was reviewed and discussed by the members of the Parish Council. A proposal was made by S Baker and seconded by P Hole to object to the planning application and this was unanimously agreed.

The Parish Council voted to object to the planning application for the following reasons:
· Size – the proposal is larger and taller than the existing footprint of the current property and will overlook and also be visible from other properties in the Parish.
· Design – The design in not in keeping with the character of properties in the local area. The amount of glass in the design will reflect and glare and be visible for miles around due to the property’s prominent and elevated position in the open countryside.
· The proposed replacement dwelling is neither a suitable nor an affordable dwelling for local people in what is predominately a farming community.
· The parish of Brompton Ralph is in an unspoilt area of countryside bordering the National Park. It is felt that the proposed redevelopment of the site would have an adverse effect on the surrounding area due to its elevated position and visibility for many miles, and the proposed design of the property, which is not in keeping with the character of the area. 
· Furthermore, it was felt that the surrounding beech hedge, particularly near the road, must not be removed.
The Clerk will write to the Planning Department conveying the Council’s decision to object.
Chair Cllr K Turner declared the meeting closed at 7.53pm.
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